
   
 
26th April 2024 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to share with you the highlights of another positive 
week here at Chacewater School. 

This week, our children have once again demonstrated outstanding skills of resilience, reflectiveness, 
resourcefulness, and reciprocity. I have had the pleasure of showing many visitors around the 
school, and I am delighted that the children's remarkable qualities have been evident to all. 

• Acorns – have been making the most of the outside and lots of learning linked to their 
theme ‘Come Outside’. 

• Seedlings – are well into their learning theme ‘World Traveller’ and comparing places in the 
world. 

• Buds – ‘An African Adventure’ is the focus for Buds. 

• Young Oaks – are exploring South America and thinking about human and physical features. 

• Bur Oaks – are learning about the ‘Three Peaks and Seven Summits’ as they explore 
mountains. 

• Red Oaks – are looking to answer the question ‘How did Trade Get Global’ 

• Mighty Oaks – ‘Why Would You Visit The Mediterranean?’ is the question being asked by Y6. 

The Acorns class had an exciting afternoon on Tuesday when they visited Chacewater Market and 
then enjoyed some well-deserved playtime at the park. It was a joy to witness the children having so 
much fun, and even Mrs. Morgan and I couldn't resist joining in and going down the slide! A big 
thank you goes out to all the adult volunteers who made this trip possible; your support is greatly 
appreciated. 

 

Unfortunately, we also received some very sad news this week as one of our parents, Mrs. Cotton, 
passed away. During difficult times like these, it can be challenging to find positivity. However, it has 
been heartening to see our school community coming together to support one another. Our 
thoughts are with Mrs. Cotton's family at this time. 

I would like to remind you that clubs will be starting next week, so please ensure your children are 
signed up for any activities they wish to participate in. 

Wishing you all a wonderful weekend ahead. 

 
 
 
 
Mr Hick 

  



Y6 Camp – Porthpean – 12th June to 14th June 

Y6 School camp is rapidly approaching and we are finalising arrangements for 
this. On Thursday 23rd May we are holding an information meeting for parents 
about our camp. The meeting will take place at the end of the school day (at 
about 3.20pm) in the Y6 classroom. 

 

Class Photos 

We are having our class photo day on Thursday 23rd May. Can all children wear 

their normal school uniform on this day and if it is a PE day for them please can 

they bring their PE kit in school to change into.  

 

Term Dates 2024/25 

Out term dates for 2024/25 can be seen below. Our inset days will be on 3rd September, 4th 

September, 25th October, 4th November and 23rd July. On these days the school will be 

closed to children. 

 

 

Swimming – rapidly approaching – Y5 and Y6 

We are really pleased that we will be able to take our Y6 children (Mighty 

Oaks) swimming over a two-week block – week beginning 17th June and 24th 

June. Y5 (Red Oaks) will be swimming the weeks beginning 1st July and 8th July. 



The children will swim every morning at Truro Leisure Centre and will be taught by trained 

swimming instructors. We will travel by coach each day and hope that parents/carers will be 

able contribute towards the cost of transport through ParentPay at an equivalent of £2.50 

per day. 

The children will need a swimming hat, goggles and a towel for these sessions.  

  



 

 

 



  



 
 
 

ACORNS Jack & Max 

SEEDLINGS Alfie & Olive 

BUDS Edmon & the whole of Buds class 

for kindness 

YOUNG OAKS Elsie, Oscar & Riley 

BUR OAKS Alfie E & April 

RED OAKS Harry & Rain 

MIGHTY OAKS Hayden & Skyla 

 

 

 
 

Dates For Your Diary  

15.4.24 Start of Summer Term 

13.5.24 Y6 SATs Week Begins 

23.5.24 Class Photo Day 

Y6 School Camp Meeting 

24.5.24 End of half term 

3.6.24 Start of half term 

11.6.24 Sports Day – Provisional Date 

12.6.24 – 14.6.24 Y6 Camp - Porthpean 

17.6.24 Y6 Two Week Swimming Block begins 

1.7.24 Y5 Two Week Swimming Block begins 

17.7.24 Leavers Disco 

23.7.24 End of Summer Term 

GOLDEN AWARD WINNERS 



3.9.24 & 4.9.24 Inset Days – School closed to children 

5.9.24 Start of Autumn Term  

 
  



Signposting 

 

 Summer Cricket programme opens for children ages 5 to 11 across the county. 

 

Bookings are now open for this year's All Stars and Dynamos Cricket programmes, providing 
opportunities for children aged 5 to 11 from across the county to take part in the sport. 
 

39 Cricket Clubs across the county have joined Cornwall Cricket Board to provide the 
programme which runs nationally and is designed and supported by England and Wales 
Cricket Board.  
 
All Stars Cricket gives 5 to 8 year olds their first experience of Cricket, learning new skills 
whilst having fun and making friends. The eight week programme costs just £30 per child. 
 
Dynamos Cricket provides the next step to those moving on from All Stars and is aimed at 
children aged 8 to 11 years old. The programme, which costs £40 per child, focuses on 
developing their skills and each child will receive a Dynamos Cricket New Balance t-shirt, 
personalised with their name and number.  
 

Places will be available to book from Wednesday 10th April by visiting ecb.co.uk/play/all-
stars for All Stars and via ecb.co.uk/play/dynamoscricket for Dynamos.  
 

Cornwall Cricket Board provides subsidised places to children whose families can not afford 
the cost, to find out more please contact admin@cornwallcricket.co.uk or 
visit www.cornwallcricket.co.uk 
 

Chris Anderson, School and Club Development Officer for Cornwall Cricket Board said: “The 
ECB National Programmes are set up as 8 week summer cricket programmes at 39 clubs 
centres around Cornwall! All Stars aimed at 5-8 year olds - is fun and exciting introduction 
into cricket and Dynamos aimed at 8-11 year olds - is also fun and exciting and a great next 
step into cricket to development through games of cricket!  
 

 

http://ecb.co.uk/play/all-stars
http://ecb.co.uk/play/all-stars
http://ecb.co.uk/play/dynamoscricket
mailto:admin@cornwallcricket.co.uk
http://www.cornwallcricket.co.uk/


“All the equipment is provided throughout the sessions! There are no restrictions as to who 
can join as cricket is a game for anyone. The programmes offer a great opportunity to learn 
and play the wonderful sport of cricket and experience a real cricket club environment!  
 
“All Centres will have qualified Activators (who run the programmes) and are verified to 
ensure hosts are safe, secure and ready for tonnes of cricket fun! ” 
 

Cornwall Cricket Board provides adults and children aged 5 years and upwards with the 
opportunity to take part in the sport across the county. It is also the official governing body 
for all cricket in Cornwall and is responsible and accountable to the England and Wales 
Cricket Board (ECB), the National Governing Body, for the strategic management, 
development and conduct of the sport. 
 

Anyone interested in sponsoring or fundraising for any of the teams is invited to 
contact tamsin@cornwallcricket.co.uk 
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